SAS Board Minutes
Oct. 25,2022
Via Zoom call  

Participating: Tim Johnson, Mike Williams, Michael Babbitt, Carolyn Homan, Laurie Buswell, administrator, Judy Brunkal (joined at 7 p.m.)
Absent: Jenny Ammon

Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.
Minutes from September – Changes cited as necessary to the section regarding the gift card scam. Wording from Kestrel President’s message to be substituted. Info re: Nature Center ranger position changed to part-time temporary (9 months); Mike moved minutes be approved as corrected; Michael seconded. Minutes approved unanimously, with two absences (Judy, Jenny).
Reschedule November meeting --  Tim said Judy cannot participate on the 4th Tuesday in November (Thanksgiving week) and made a motion to change to the third Tuesday, Nov. 15, as well as to cancel the December meeting. Carolyn seconded. Motion carried unanimously with two absences (Judy, Jenny).
Volunteer Appreciation event --  Michael asked about RSVPs for the Oct. 29 event (noon to 2 p.m.) and Laurie said about 17 people had responded. Of Board members, Tim, Carolyn, Mike, Judy and Michael (who later canceled due to Covid) are planning to attend, plus Mike’s and Judy’s spouses. It was decided to plan for about 25 attendees. Raffle prizes include 4 logo caps, 3 framed duck stamp prints, a box of donated books people can choose from, gift basket from Life Source, hummingbird feeder donated by Wild Birds, pizza coupon from Pizza Hut, gift certificates from Bi-Mart and Terra Gardens. and newly designed SAS logo decals/stickers. 

Discussed source of pizza for the event. Michael may reconnect with Ankeny Hill but the price is higher and there were questions about their capacity re: a large order. Dominoes is offering $10/large 2 item pizzas. Decided to go with Dominoes to ensure timely, hot pizza for the event. Laurie will pick up apple cider and water.
Addendum after Judy joined the call: There is no planned program. Tim said some may want to provide updates on their volunteer committee work, particularly Bobbie and Pat Allaire re: Nature Center volunteer work. Judy said she will ask Harry to provide a MOTUS update if he can make it to the event. 

AHNC stewardship training – Tim went through the program (several hours), which covers opening/closing the building, bathrooms, the security gate and many other issues.

Education Program --  Tim said Mary Ritter, a long-time CBC volunteer, is a teacher and retiring soon and is interested in the Traveling Education Program. She is going to work up a proposal for consideration. Laurie got a call from another woman who is interested in either Education or the Nest Box program -- no specifics yet. .

MOTUS – Tim sent an email that that tower has been installed.
Oregon Audubon fall conservation meeting –  Tim said seven chapters were represented in Lincoln City. Details on conservation priorities for the year will be forthcoming. 
Diversity/inclusivity and Audubon name change –  Long discussion about National Audubon looking into dropping “Audubon” because of John Audubon’s history as a slave owner and other issues. Apparently local chapters (at least SAS) have no obligation to national to retain Audubon in their name or to continue to mirror whatever name National comes up with. General agreement was to see what National does. (Judy joined meeting in time to chime in on this.) Any name change will involve a lot of work – state and federal tax forms, the organization’s registration as a nonprofit, website and email name changes, etc. Tim said National could make its decision by February. Among name changes suggested by some SAS members, Harry has proposed Western Cascades Birding.
SAS website update --  Mike said front page is being changed as new events come up for promotion. Rest of content relatively static. He received a Digital Lift tech grant toward the Ankeny Hill N.C. website. Tim said National Audubon also has a grant program that could be targeted for website support.
Mike’s working on archiving Kestrel articles. It will be searchable by year, but not by article. He has to load each issue PDF individually and it takes time. 

Membership fee structure --  There was discussion of possibly changing the fee structure with various scenarios suggested. No decision made. Tim said membership is up about 20% to 281. The figure has been higher in the past but of lot of people on the rolls had not renewed for many years. The Nature Center may be increasing interest in SAS membership.
Financials – Tim shared the year-end report and said he will use the figures from the last three years to build the 2022-23 budget. He’ll try to get the proposal to the Board by the November meeting.

NATURE CENTER
Cost estimate for Dave Marshall --  Current figure is $306,000 including the architect fees of about $30,000. Working with Jim Schiess to make cost cuts. The construction supervision cost of $36,000 seems high, for one, along with $27,000 for excavation and grading. Roofing cost may come down because there is some material left over from the Gehlar build.

Tim shared funds available for D.M.: $403,650 total, including funds left from Gehlar Phase 1, donations, two recent estate gifts, proceeds from the fall appeal ($5,585) and about $215,000 between two Edward Jones investment accounts. 

Bottom line: We have the funds for Dave Marshall but it will leave little left for Phase III/Gehlar extension. Tim said a meeting will be scheduled with Jim, probably via Zoom, and the Board will be invited to participate. After that meeting, we’ll proceed to a contract and get builder’s insurance. The plan is to have it built next summer. 

Tim said the Oregon Conservation Recreation fund is a possible target for Dave Marshall funding – perhaps a $50,000 ask toward solar and rainwater collection.

Latino Engagement Coordinator – Tim said this position has been filled and the coordinator will be on board Nov. 17. She will be working on the education nodes.
Upcoming at N.C. --  Home school group to be there Nov. 4
Refuge Volunteer Appreciation event Tuesday, Nov. 1
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
NOTE THE CHANGE!! -- Next meeting: Tuesday, Nov. 15, 6 p.m., via Zoom

